From: CAT help * DOR <CATTAX.QUESTIONS@oregon.gov>

Sent: Wednesday, August 7, 2019 4:13 PM

To: CAT help * DOR

Subject: Oregon Corporate Activity Tax

Good afternoon,

You're receiving this email as a member of the Corporate Activity Tax (CAT) program mailing list. The following information is about our expected timeline for the program's administrative rules process.

We've established a team that's already working to identify all the administrative rules in which we'll need to provide clarity and direction to taxpayers regarding the CAT.

We're in the process of planning stakeholder meetings to be held around the state. When the details are finalized, we'll share the information on meeting dates and how to participate. In the next few months, we'll gather as much stakeholder input as possible to analyze all identified issues. Our intent is to develop thoughtful and equitable outcomes.

We expect to have our initial administrative rule drafts ready to share in January 2020. We're prioritizing the administrative rules to address issues regarding registration and estimated payment requirements first, to ensure taxpayers have the guidance needed to determine if they must file and pay the tax.

Please continue to visit our CAT webpage for the most current information on the program: https://www.oregon.gov/DOR/programs/businesses/Pages/corporate-activity-tax.aspx. You can also send questions or feedback to our CAT policy team at cat.help.dor@oregon.gov.

Thank you,

Leah Putnam
Corporate Activity Tax Program Section Manager
Oregon Department of Revenue
(503) 945-8564
Leah.putnam@Oregon.gov

Aaron Bishop Corporate Activity Tax Policy Manager Oregon Department of Revenue (503) 945-8596 Aaron.bishop@Oregon.gov